                           Unified Planning/Zoning Board of Adjustments Meeting

                                                     November 6, 2006

The meeting was called to order by Ken Cassidy, chairman, and the pledge of allegiance was recited.

Roll call was taken with the following members present: Mr. Cassidy, Ms. DeYoung, Mr. Duffy, Mr. Mendelsohn, Mr. Mendes, Mr. Olini, Ms. Rinear, and Mr. Shea. Ms. Aufsesser was absent. Mr. Mullaney was the only alternate present, and therefore voted.

Mr. Cassidy made a motion and it was second by Mr. Mendes to approve the minutes of the October 16, 2006 and the board voted in favor with Mr. Shea abstaining.

The first applicant was Robert Bryant Block 6, Lots 16 & 17

Mr. Tilton was the attorney for the applicant in place of Mr. Halpern. The Class 3 board member stepped down due to D variance. The Class 1 board member was absent. The revised site plan was submitted and marked for exhibit. The applicant will comply with all minor changes such as: the handicap parking spaces being easily marked, the grading and sloping of the parking area, the landscaping, sewer and lighting. The clock is back on the site plan. 

The board professionals, Mr. Leyton and Mr. French, were sworn in. Mr. Bryant of 433 Shirley Parkway Piscataway NJ, the applicant, was sworn in. Mr. Bryant explained the reason the clock is back on the site plan is because they feel it adds charm to the building. The historic sites committee also approved it. Mr. Cassidy said he liked it and the board engineer says there is no problem with the clock.

The historic sites committee said they are all right with all the plans. There was a question about deed consolidation provisions with the parking spaces and the use of them, but it was determined that the future owner would have to know about any deed restrictions and then once they were satisfied it would be all right.

The applicant has received letters for approval from the construction vehicles being removed, fencing, trees on property line and all other agencies in question.

Questions from the board: Ms. DeYoung asked again if all construction vehicles are removed and Mr. Bryant said yes. Mr. Shea asked of whether he was entitled to vote on this application or not. Mr. Irene stated no he could not, only those board members who were on the board since the preliminary plans. Mr. Mendes made a motion to approve the application as of the compliancy with the separate items, which are in the review letter of French & Parrillo. Ms. Rinear second the motion and the board voted with 7 members voting in favor.

The second applicant was Genesis Associates Block 120.01 Lot 5

The notices were reviewed and they were approved. The board professionals, Mr. Leyton and Mr. French, were sworn in. Mr. Irene went on record to state that he had previously represented the owner of this property with the sale of the property. He stated there was no conflict but wanted to make the board aware of it. Ms. Krimco is the applicant’s attorney in place of Mr. Ansell. The applicant wants a 2-story addition in the rear of the building. The site plans and pictures were marked for exhibit.

The applicant’s project engineer, Mr. Luoma of Kramer Associates 166 Paterson Ave Shrewsbury NJ, was sworn in. He reviewed the plans stating: the traffic flow is one way in and one way out, and the 39 parking spaces are in compliance with the Borough ordinance. The parking spaces would change if the use of the building changed from medical to professional and he went over the breakdown of that situation. There would need to be a deed restriction if it was approved in case that situation did change.

The board engineer’s report was reviewed and the property line separation was discussed. The board engineer wants wheel stops even though they are not part of the Borough ordinance. The applicant does not want to use them due to a maintenance issue and wants to leave the existing curb.

Board questions: Mr. Cassidy wants to know how many spaces are affected. The answer is 16. Ms. DeYoung wants to know are the spots currently angled and the answer is no as this forces the traffic to park head-on. Mr. Mendes asked if the adjacent property owner came before the board if they could then make provisions and Mr. Irene said no as they are 2 separate issues and 2 separate sites.

It was stated that the applicant is not putting any more landscaping there on the property. The applicant has complied with all the other items in the board report.

The board engineer would like a letter from the sewer authority proposing the changes to the sewer easement. Mr. Irene asked if there was any problem with the garbage trucks going over the easement. The applicant’s engineer stated no as that is what is happening right now.

Public questions: none.

The applicant’s architect, Mr. Condoris of 36 Beach Rd Monmouth Beach NJ, was sworn in. The architect reviewed the plans and the layout for the 2-story addition with no basement. The existing basement is only accessible from the outside and is only used for storage and mechanical issues. The tenants do not have access to the basement.

Board questions: none

Public questions: none

Mr. Mendes made a motion for preliminary and final approval with conditions of: if the fence comes down or changes the property line then wheel stops would be needed, if the sewer authority also gives approval and if the basement storage situation changes then so must the parking spaces. Mr. Mendelsohn second and the board voted with 9 members in favor.

Other business

Crystal Homes- Mr. French stated that it was a minor sub-division of the lot for new residence with no variances and no improvements shown at the time. However now there is a common driveway and an easement for both properties with significant changes, so he would like to know what the board wants to do. The board stated they would like to know why the applicant needed these changes so they would like the applicant to come before the board again. Mr. Irene stated he would send the letter stating such. 

Resolutions

Farley Resolution- Mr. Duffy made a motion and Ms. DeYoung second with the following roll call vote:

Mr. Cassidy-yes, Ms. DeYoung-yes, Mr. Duffy-yes, Mr. Mendelsohn-yes, Mr. Mendes-yes, Mr. Olini-yes, Ms. Rinear-yes, Mr. Mullaney-yes and Mr. Shea –abstain.

Peterson Resolution- Ms. Rinear made a motion and Mr. Mendelsohn second with the following roll call vote: Mr. Cassidy-yes, Ms. DeYoung-yes, Mr. Duffy-yes, Mr. Mendelsohn-yes, Mr. Mendes-yes, Mr. Olini-yes, Ms. Rinear-yes, Mr. Mullaney-yes and Mr. Shea –yes.

Sterling Gardens Resolution- Mr. Mendes made a motion and Mr. Mendelsohn second with the following roll call vote: Mr. Cassidy-yes, Ms. DeYoung-yes, Mr. Duffy-yes, Mr. Mendelsohn-yes, Mr. Mendes-yes, Mr. Olini-yes, Ms. Rinear-yes, Mr. Mullaney-yes and Mr. Shea –yes.

Ms. Rinear made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mr. Mendelsohn second with the board all voting in favor.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Cannon

Board Secretary

